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The joy and newness of the Easter season unfolds for us as the trees leaf out and the 
peonies come to bud.  We find the shells of Robin’s eggs in the lawn, we look for our 
beloved Orioles to come, and we ponder the turkey vultures every evening as they cir-
cle down to their roosts.  Spring unfolds and brings a new freshness.  Likewise Easter 
brings us new hope, new joy, and new possibilities for living the resurrection life.  Poet 
Wendell Berry penned the line, “Practice Resurrection.”   
 
How do we practice resurrection?  For Berry practicing resurrection involves loving the 
world, people, animals and caring for them.  Berry recommends that every day we “do 

something that won’t compute” in the scheme of living to make money – but that will compute in the scheme of 
loving and caring for the world.   
 
One way we are practicing resurrection at Sunrise this Easter is through the New Beginnings program.  On Ash 
Wednesday, at the beginning of Lent, over sixty of us gathered at Sunrise to imagine how we might practice 
resurrection in Salina.  We began by telling our story of mission and passion.  We talked about important mo-
ments when God touched our lives.  We remembered events that moved us and actions we found empowering.  
Our words that evening were recorded and together with information from our assessor formed into a report 
which can offer us a reflection of ourselves. 
 
We’ll take a look at that reflection, together, in Cottage Gatherings held in May and June.  Your Session mem-
bers will be hosting meetings at 6 different locations and times.  These gatherings will meet approximately once 
a week for six weeks. Some groups may skip a week or two – but all groups will finish meeting by the end of 
June.  It is important that group members attend all the 
meetings and participate fully. 
 
One of the central questions that will be asked in the 
gatherings is “What is our passion at Sunrise?”  What is 
it that we are passionate about?  What is it do we do 
really well, love doing well and others need us to do? 
These gatherings are really conversations about our 
passion, our mission and our community. 
 
What an exciting way to practice resurrection!  We are 
invited to share in a joint conversation over six weeks.  
We have the opportunity to come to better know one 
another and to share our faith at a deeper level.  The 
gatherings offer us time for positive visioning and brain-
storming. 
 
It’s Easter.  It’s time to practice resurrection.  Let’s all 
sign up for a Cottage Gathering and look forward to the 
conversation! 
 
 
Love, 
Martha 
 

MARTHA’S MUSINGS . . . 
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CHURCH YOUTH TIDBITS 

SUNDAY SCHOOL Sunrise offers classes for all ages which are fun, loving and educational.  Bring a friend and join us at 

10:45 each Sunday morning. 

 
 

SENIOR RECOGNITION We will be honoring our high school grad-

uates Sunday the 3rd during the service.  The graduates are Miranda Merrill and 
Emily Sanders.  Please congratulate them if you get a chance!    
 

RUMMAGE SALE  Our annual Rummage Sale was the most successful one to date. 

We raised over $1,800 to be used on mission trips, summer camps, youth rallies and the youth 
group in general. Our previous best was a little over $1,500. Thanks for all your donations and for 
making this fundraiser the success it was! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
EASTER EGG HUNT  A fun time was had by all after Easter Sunday  

worship, either hunting Easter eggs or enjoying the kids.   
 

GOD’S KIDS FISHING TRIP Don’t for-

get the about the God's Kids Fishing trip, Wednesday May 
6th from 4:00 to 6:30.  This year we are heading to the Ann Zimmerman’s home - E Bar Z Sta-
bles.  Directions:  Go North on Ohio.  When you are crossing I-70, check your odometer, and go 
a little more than 1.8 more miles.  E Bar Z Stables is on the right (East) side of the road.  Pull in 
the drive & park around the circle.  Everybody in the church is invited for this fun time of fellow-
ship, food and fishing. (the 3 F's)  If you are interested in attending, we would love to have you. 
Please RSVP ASAP to:  mmurchison@sunrisepresbyterian.com so we can have an idea of how 
many.  Please bring a side dish or chips or drink. We will be grilling burgers and hotdogs. Also, 
you will want to bring a fishing pole if you have one (if not, no worries, we have extra) a chair, sunscreen and bug spray. 
In the event of nasty weather we will have a picnic at the church. 

THE “LAST DAYS”   The last day of Sunday 

school is May 10th.  The annual bouncy house celebration will 
be held on May 17th.     The last day of Youth and God's Kids 
will be May 6th.  

 

 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES  Youth may sign up to be 

junior counselors. Parents, please ensure that a volunteer form is filled out ASAP using the following link: 

https://heartlandcamp.wufoo.com/forms/heartland-traveling-day-camp-volunteer/  
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Submitted by Rosemarie Merrill 

 

Now, O Lord, 

calm me into a quietness 

that heals and listens, 

and mold my longing and passions, 

my wounds and wonderings 

into a more holy 

and human shape.  Amen.  
 

Written by:  Ted Loder, Guerillas of Grace 
 

PW News  - May 2015 
 

5\7\15  9:00 AM PW Board 
5/14/15 9:15 AM Morning Circle; Parlor 
    Hostess:  Pat Tomlins & Brenda Pilcher 
    Lesson:  Martha 
 6:30 PM Evening Circle 
    Hostess:  JoAnn Gile;  Salad Supper 
    Lesson:  Martha 
 
The Spring Gathering, hosted by the Evening Circle was delightful.  The food was wonderful  and the entertainment was so 
much fun.  Thanks to Jean Reed and Betty Rassette for bringing the Lyric Singers directed by Leslie Mangrum. 

 
We will meet again in September; have a wonderful summer and the PW 
Board is looking forward to another good year.  Thanks to all who made this 
such a special year! 
 
Beth Miller, Moderator 
 
 

PRAYER NOTES 

PW 
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SUNRISE SPRING CHOIR CONCERT 

 
On Wednesday, May 20th at 7:00 pm, Sunrise Church’s Music Programs will pre-
sent their annual Spring Concert.  The Chancel Choir will perform favorite songs 

from the year.  The Handbells and Youth choirs will also be presenting piec-
es.  Leslie and Josh will sing solos and Nancy Klostermeyer and Tom Phillips will 
perform a sax/clarinet duet!  Please join us as we celebrate the wonderful talent 

we have at Sunrise!  
 
 

Note to Choir Members:  There will be a rehearsal the night before the concert, 7.00 pm. 

CHOIR PICNIC 

 

The choir will meet for their annual end-of-year  
picnic May 27th, 6:00 pm.   

  LYRIC ACADEMY CONCERT, LESLIE MANGRUM 

 

On Thursday May 7th at 6:00 pm- The Lyric 
Academy of Music will present a Studio recit-
al.  Performances will include voice and piano 

solos under the direction of Leslie 
Mangrum.  Leslie has many excellent stu-

dents that regularly perform at the area high 
schools and Salina Community Theatre, in-
cluding Sunrise’s own Lauren and Nathan 
Zimmerman and Nancy Thompson’s great- 

granddaughter, Libby Kierscht. 

CHOIR 
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SUMMER CAMP 

=         Submitted by Rosemarie Merrill 

NOW IS THE TIME TO REGISTER FOR 
SUMMER CAMP - OPENINGS ALMOST 

FULL ALREADY! 
   
 

The cost for the week is free for the chil-
dren of Sunrise and $40 for kids outside 

the church. This covers all weekly costs; the kids will however need to bring their own sack lunch each day.   We 
need help from the congregation to volunteer in a number of areas. If you can help in anyway, please let Martha 

know. Registration must be done online at: 
 

http://www.heartlandcenter.org/traveling-day-camp-registration/ 
 

EARTHQUAKE DISASTER IN NEPAL 
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CHURCH BEAUTIFICATION 

 
NEW CARPET ! 

 
Session has approved the use of $12,000 of Memorial Funds 
to go towards the purchase of new carpet (sample pic-
tured)!  They also approved raising the remaining $5,861.00 
needed to purchase the carpet by selling sq. yds. of carpet for 
$13.41 per sq. yd. 
 
The carpet is a flecked light brown color and will cover the 
sanctuary, halls and offices—not the Education Wing since it 
has so recently been re-carpeted. 
 
Both entry foyers will also be done in a heavy dark brown 24 x 
24 carpet squares that will help eliminate the outdoor weather 
being brought onto the new carpet!! 
 
Make sure you mark your check—Carpet Fund      Let’s 
Freshen up Sunrise with new carpet that we can ALL Enjoy!!!!! 

OUR 2015 HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES 

My name is Miranda Merrill.  I have been on the 
cheer and dance squad since freshman year and 
have been the captain of both junior and senior 
year. Along with cheer and dance I have been a 
member in PALS ( a program where you are paired 
with a incoming seventh grader or transfer student 
to show them around and be their buddy), went to 
Martin Luther King day care center to help with the 
kids, a senior class student council representative, a member of the yearbook staff,  Outside of 
school I've been in dance since I was three and my eighth grade year I joined the competition 
team and have been competing ever since. 

Emily Sanders, daughter of Clarke and Lillian Sanders, has attended Sacred Heart High School 
for the past four years. In high school she participated in concert band, pep band, and jazz band, 
playing the flute, piccolo, and saxophone. She also was in scholar's bowl and  ran for the 
school's cross country team for three years. Outside of school she participated in youth groups at 
Sunrise Church and St. Mary's Church, Relay for Life as a team Captain, and Big Brothers Big 
Sisters. She spent the rest of time working at Jimmy John's, hanging out with her friends, read-
ing, and writing. 

This fall she plans to attend Benedictine College in Atchison, Kansas. She will be starting out 
studying general  education, with an undecided major, but plans to later decide between a major 
in education or physiology. She would also like to travel the world, and hopes to spend a semes-
ter in Europe in Benedictine's campus in Florence.  

She has greatly enjoyed her years at Sunrise, with experiences and memories from Sunday 
Church, Sunday School, God's Kids, youth group, youth choir, and Bible School. She appreciates 
the support the Church has, and will continue, to give her. 
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THANK YOU 

 
 

 

THANKS TO OUR CHRISTIAN EDUCATORS! 

Many Thanks to Those Who Teach Christian Education! 
 

As our Sunday School year officially comes to a close on May 17, we’d like to pause and give thanks to 
those who have given of their time, talent and efforts so others might grow in their Christian walk.  Hours 
of planning, of prayer and of participation have been invested in our children and adults as well. We 
thank each of you and thank God for your spirit of love, and your gift of teaching!  
 

Not only do we thank those who taught, but we also thank the families who bring their children to Sunday 
School and/or to God’s Kids. We give thanks for the youth and adults who attend classes.  Parents are 
able to leave their little ones in the excellent care of our nursery.  We are grateful for this---Christian  
Education is for everyone! 
 

Please read through our 2014-15 list of volunteer teachers and 
helpers, and thank them when you see them! Join us in worship 
on Sunday, May 17, as we set aside a special time to give 
thanks for the good works of these listed below: 
 

Pre-K:  Judy Granfield, Ann Zimmerman, Sharon Anderson 
Kindergarten-5th grade:  Jennifer Hewitt, Noreen Slaughter, 
Jean Adam, Tessa Bolen 
Middle School:  Mark Zimmerman, Clarke Sanders 

High School:  Martha Murchison, Kim Cerny, Scott Lee 
Nursery:  Hattie Reeves, Noreen Slaughter, Mindy Johnson 
Adult Education:  Carol Viar, Jean Reed, Val Coberly, Rose Marie Merrill, Linda Tysen, 
Jane Alsop, Steve Sebree 
God’s Kids:  Suzy Walker, teacher; Jackie Thompson, teacher; Patti Breeding, helper;  
Carolyn Hofer, music; Betty Rassette, Snacks/Deli 

“Blessed are all who hear the Word of God and put it into practice.”      Luke 11:28 TLB 

In Christ, 

CE Committee:  Jennifer Hewitt, Mindy Johnson, Jack Gilliam, Jane Alsop, Julie Parks 
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PRESBYTERIAN HIGHLIGHTS 

PRESBYTERY OF NORTHERN KANSAS 

MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 

APRIL 21, 2015 
 

The Presbytery of Northern Kansas met Tuesday, April 21, 2015 at the First Presbyterian Church of Ellsworth, 

Kansas. Following are the highlights of the meeting. 

 

Introduced four new members of the presbytery: Teaching Elder Kati Collins, interim associate pastor at First 

Presbyterian Church, Manhattan; Teaching Elder Debra Garber, designated pastor at West Side Presbyter-

ian Church, Lawrence; Teaching Elder Charles Smith III, pastor, First Presbyterian Church, Salina; and 

Teaching Elder Peg Ziser, H.R. 

 

Examined three inquirers Christine Wagner, a member of First Presbyterian Church, Hays and a second 

year student at Austin Presbyterian Theological Seminary; Ryan Gaffney, a member of First Presbyterian 

Church, Wamego and also a second year student at Austin Presbyterian Theological Seminary; and Joaquin 

Anabe, a member of First Presbyterian Church, Topeka and a second year student at Pittsburgh Theological 

Seminary and approved that all three be received as candidates for ordination as teaching elders under the care 

of the Presbytery of Northern Kansas. 

 

Worshiped: Teaching Elder Helen Hutchison, designated pastor of Trinity Presbyterian Church, Manhat-

tan preached the sermon.  Ruling Elder Steve Boor, First Presbyterian Church, Sylvan Grove served as the 

liturgist. Helen Hutchison and host pastor, the Rev. Amy Jo Hawley, designated pastor of First Presbyterian 

Church, Ellsworth were co-celebrants for the Sacrament of the Lord’s Supper.  

 

Received an offering of $854.42 for the ministry of the Heartland Presbyterian Center.  

 

Watched a brief video on the Confession of Belhar. (The video and other resources on the Confession of Bel-

har can be found at http://oga.pcusa.org/section/ga/ga221/ga221-belhar/.) 

 

Approved 5 amendments to the constitution by voice vote: 

 Amendment 14-B-1  Final Assessment – On Amending G-2.0607 

 Amendment 14-B-2 Accommodations – On Amending G-2.0610 

 Amendment 14-C Child Protection Policy 

 Amendment 14-D Minimum Composition of a Presbytery – On Amending G-3.0301 

 Amendment 14-E Interreligious Stance – On Amending G-050102 

 

Participated in breakout groups to look at Amendment 14- A, Renunciation of Jurisdiction – On Amending G-

2.0509 and Amendment 14-F, Marriage – On Amending W-4.9000.  

 

Had a great lunch featuring beef brisket, cheesy potatoes, green beans, rolls, and cookies.  

 

Gave permission to First Presbyterian Church, Smith Center to offer their manse for sale, announced that 

grants from the Building and Property Maintenance Fund had been given to First Presbyterian Church, Hox-

ie; United Presbyterian Church, Belleville, and First Presbyterian Church, Concordia; and notified pres-

bytery that there were two additional guidelines for these grants: 1) applications are to be made preferably in 

advance of the start of the project but not later than 6 months after completion and 2) churches may receive up 

to two grants within 5 years but there must be at least one year’s time between grants. 

 

. 

http://oga.pcusa.org/section/ga/ga221/ga221-belhar/
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PRESBYTERIAN HIGHLIGHTS (CONTD.) 

MEETING HIGHLIGHTS (Contd.) 

April 21, 2015 
 

Approved Amendment 14-1 Confession of Belhar – Amending the Book of Confessions   67 - 12 

       Amendment 14-A Renunciation of Jurisdiction – On Amending G-2.0509    51 – 26  

           with 2 abstentions 

      Amendment 14-F Marriage –On Amending W-4.9000      60-19 

 

Learned that First Presbyterian Church, Lawrence has been certified as an Earth Care Congregation by 

the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) Environmental Ministries and heard about the different things the congregation has done to 

achieve that recognition.  
 

Gave permission to ruling elders from First Presbyterian Church, Riley; Fairview Presbyterian Church;  

Dwight Presbyterian Church; Emporia Presbyterian Church; First Presbyterian Church, Oskaloosa; 

and First Presbyterian Church, Auburn to administer the Lord’s Supper at their churches  

 

Validated the Specialized Ministries of Patty Brown-Barnett, Victor Force, Marc Giedinghagen, Shelly 

Holle, David Jones, Tim Maguffee, Jim Owens, and Carolynn Winters-Hazelton and approved Jim 

Aubey, Jim Hawley, and Nancy Thellman as Members-at Large. 

 

Chose Michele McHenry, commissioned ruling elder serving First Presbyterian Church, Delphos and First 

Presbyterian Church, Minneapolis as the winner of the Pastor’s Appreciation Weekend.  

 

Elected Ruling Elder David Hancock, First Presbyterian Church, Wamego; Ruling Elder Deb Hadachek, 

First Presbyterian Church, Cuba; Teaching Elder Mary Newberg Gale, First Presbyterian Church, Law-

rence, and Teaching Elder Jim Hawley, Member-at-Large, as Ordination Exam Readers. 

 

Announced the appointment of an Administrative Commission to work with the Dwight Presbyterian 

Church as they discern the future of their congregation. 

 

Prayed for congregations and ministers in the Presbytery of Northern Kansas. 

 

Upcoming Events 

Presbyterian Women Spring Gathering 

April 28 at First Presbyterian Church, Minneapolis 

Youth Ministries 

Work Camp at Heartland Presbyterian Church June 7-12 

Mission Trip to St. Paul, Minnesota July 18-24 

Presbytery Meetings 

Saturday, July 18 – Webster Conference Center, Salina 

Tuesday, October 20 - First Presbyterian Church, Junction City 

Saturday, January 23 – Sunrise Presbyterian Church, Salina  

 
If you haven’t yet filled out the survey for this presbytery meeting, you can do it online at:  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2015AprilPNK. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2015AprilPNK
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SESSION HIGHLIGHTS 

APRIL 16, 2015 

TREASURER’S REPORT was approved. 
 
PRESBYTERY BUSINESS  
Ken Miller will serve as our commissioner for PNK at Ellsworth on April 21  
 
NEW BEGINNINGS  
 
Scheduled Cottage Gatherings dates with leaders and Tell It Like It Is this Sunday to announce Gatherings.   
 
Sign Up Sheets for Gatherings to be posted by Sunday.  
 
Sabbatical for Committee meetings in May in order to facilitate Cottage Gatherings. 
 
Session will meet in May . 
Session will not meet in June due to conflict with Day Camp. Session will meet July 9 to consider results from Cottage Gatherings. 
 
CONSENT AGENDA 
CLERK  
Motion to approve amended Minutes and Statistical reports for the Stated Meeting on 19 March 2015.  
Reports from the following committees: 
WORSHIP  
STEWARDSHIP AND FINANCE  
MISSION  
EVANGELISM AND NURTURE 
 
The Consent Agenda was approved. 
 
DISCUSSION OF LIFE AND MINISTRY AT SUNRISE was continued. 

 

 
BULLETIN FODDER 

New Year Begins Any Time 

One November we ordered a new automobile, which did not arrive until the new year. As we cleaned out the old car, I muttered, “How 

did we accumulate so much junk?” We sorted through old maps, dried-up ballpoint pens, outdated addresses and loose coins. 

We made unwavering resolutions about keeping this new car clean, orderly and functioning properly. Thinking about resolutions, I 
sensed a connection between a new car and a new year. The first order of business is to clear out the clutter, discard the useless, re-

move the dust and dirt. Begin fresh! 

A new year can begin anytime in our lives. We can sort through old attitudes, clean our minds of envy, toss out the habits of gossip and 

carrying grudges. We can resolve to keep our promises and curb our anger. 

I stood back and surveyed the fresh, shiny car. Yes, a new year could begin anytime or any place. A lot of things from the past need dis-
carding. Things we collect that are of no more value or usefulness need to be trashed. Paul wrote, “But now ye also put off all these; 
anger, wrath, malice, blasphemy, filthy communication out of your mouth. Lie not one to another, seeing that ye have put off the old man 

with his deeds” (Col. 3: 8-9). 

It is amazing how a brand new car changes your life. None of the old squeaks, rattles and knocks. Cruising down the road in a brand 

new auto is a delight. So is the journey ahead, if we can truly forget things in the past and press on to greater things. 
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DONATIONS NEEDED 

   
      

  

RUN: 05-01-15 to 05-31-15    

For more information contact: 
Steve Kmetz, Executive Director, 785-823-2610 

NEEDS OF THE MONTH 

 

The needs of the Salina Rescue Mission for May include: 

Peanut Butter          Jelly 

Egg Noodles     Canned Vegetables 

Allergy Medicine 

Facial Tissues  

Work Boots 

Tennis Shoes  

NOTE TO SUNRISE MEMBERS: 

Please take your donations directly to the  Rescue Mission.  Thanks! 

Jackie Thompson has donated to Addies's Corner the children's book 
"Earth and All Stars” 

Author: Herbert F. Brokering 
Illustrator: Preston McDaniels 
Audience: 3 and up 
 
Summary: Using the hymn text written by Herbert F. Brokering in 1964, 
illustrator Preston McDaniels creates a little boy who takes us on an 
amazing and magical journey of God’s creation found in the heart of an 
urban community.  As the boy, clad in red pajamas and an oversized top 
hat, travels through buildings (a train terminal, science lab, etc) and na-
ture, he declares a constant refrain, “Sing to the Lord a new song!” 
Literary elements at work in the story: Written for the ninetieth anniversary 
of St. Olaf College, this text was written to inspire imagination and wonder 
at the many ways God is at work in our modern life.  Broadway signs, 
Central Park, and the Empire State building highlight the illustrations as 
the little boy floats through the sky in singing praise for God’s marvelous 
works both physical and spiritual. 

 
Come check out this new addition to Addie's Corner!   

ADDIE’S CORNER ADDITION 
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NEW BEGINNINGS COTTAGE MEETINGS 

 

COTTAGE MEETINGS SCHEDULE 
Beginning the first week of May and going through June unless otherwise noted 

 
Mondays 8:30 am  

 Bolen/Kerr Meetings, in church parlor  
  

Mondays at 2:00 pm, beginning May 18, June 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 
 Horst/Hauser Meetings, at Presbyterian Manor 
  

Mondays 6:00 pm  
 Hancock/Johnson/Hewitt meetings at Melanie's house, 1831 Hillcrest Lane 
  

Tuesdays 6:30 pm 
 Slaughter/Sanders meetings, in church parlor 
  

Thursdays 1:30 pm 
 Perney/Parks meetings, at Abner's house, 101 Overhill Road    
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MEMBER MILESTONES 

MAY 

2 
 
4 

Rowena Arensman 
 
Jeff Drees 

 
20 

 
Brooklyn McKnight 

5 
 
 
6 

Beverly Hamilton 
Jessie Jensen 
 
Eva Nitsch-Schriner 
 

21 
 
 
22 

Barbara Smischny 
Doug & Jan Albrecht Anniversary 
 
Colleen Jewell 
Ken Klostermeyer 

7 Jerry McKee 
Terry & Conni Steininger Anniversary 

23 Jerry Hedges 
Ruth Self 
Kevin & Melisa McElwee Anniversary 

8 
 
 
9 
 
10 

Marty Jenner 
Kelsee Adam 
 
Don Slaughter 
 
Lillie Norman 

25 
 
 
26 

Jeff Adam 
Nick Boyer 
 
Kurt Braun 
Alexys Hedges 

11 
 
15 

Judy Chaput 
 
David Calvert 

28 
 
29 

Mindy Johnson 
 
Samantha Coberly 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY! 
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May Acolytes 
 03 Ashlynd Merrill 
 10 Kaylie Harman 
 17 Ashlynd Merrill 
 24 Ushers 
 31 Ashlynd Merrill 

May Lay Leaders 

 03 Steve Ewing 
 10 Don Hamilton 
 17 Mary Lee Arnold 
 24 Conni Steininger 
 31 Mark Zimmerman 
 

 
           April 
 
 

 
 

 2nd 60 

 3rd  86 

 5th 186 

 12th 91 
 

 19th 95 
 

 26th 108 
 

 

IN SERVICE OF THE CHURCH 

MAY 

 
May 3 
Ken & Beth Miller East: Don & Barb Smischny 
Jack & Kim Gillam South: Gene & Sue Fuller 
 
 
 
 

May 10 
Abner & Kathryne Perney East: Dave & Julie Parks 
Mel & Betty Abbott South: Pat & Patti Breeding 
 
 
 
 

May 17 
Jim & Ellen Price East: Mark & Susan Olson 
Irene Hill & Shirley Lang South: Leonard & Lyla Buehre 
 
 
 
 

May 24 
Steve & Tanya Ewing East: John Zimmerman & Ann Zimmerman 
Ken & Nancy Klostermeyer South: Gene & Sue Fuller 
 
 
 

May 31 
Jerry & Rosie McKee East: Roger & Sharon Herrington 
Tom & Sylvia Phillips South: Lewis & Barbara Kollhoff 
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SUNRISE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

825 E. Beloit, Salina, Kansas 67401 
785-823-6344 Fax: 785-823-6345 
www.sunrisepresbyterian.com 
email: angie@sunrisepresbyterian.com 
 
General Office Hours: 8:00 am-12:00 pm, Mon-Frid 
Financial Office Hours: 10:00 am-12:00 pm,  
                                         Monday & Thursday 
 
Pastor: Rev. Dr. Martha Murchison  
Dir. Of Music: Leslie Mangrum  
Dir. Of Handbells & Youth Choirs: Josh Tackett 
Organist: Sue Will 
Church Office Administrator & Newsletter Editor: 
    Angie Koshgarian 
Church Treasurer: JoAnn Gile  
Financial Secretary: Karmel Spencer 
Custodian: Greg Kerr  

SUNRISE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH  
825 E Beloit  

Salina KS 67401  
Return Service Requested 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have 
newsletter items to share, or other comments 

about the newsletter! 

Angie Koshgarian, 
Newsletter Editor 

 
Sunday Mornings 
9:30 a.m.    Worship 
(Communion– First Sunday of Each Month) 
10:30 a.m.  Fellowship 
10:45 a.m.  Sunday School for All 


